
House Rules Committee- 
I urge you to vote for SB998.  As a long-time cyclist, I know that this proposed legislation makes sense 
and will maintain safe conditions.  It’s common sense, and the law, that cyclists must come to a full stop 
when others are in or near an intersection with a stop sign, but since many bikeways utilize low-traffic 
side streets, allowing “rolling stops” when there’s no traffic makes the cycle trip more pleasurable and 
efficient.  This in turn will increase bicycle use and help reduce automobile congestion, air pollution, and 
climate change. 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Tom Gainer 
Portland, Oregon  
Tbgainer@comcast.net 
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